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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Friends of Holy Child, 

We wish you a very warm welcome back to Term 4. We trust that you have managed to enjoy a 
short holiday break and were able to make the most of the sunshine and warmer weather. 

Unfortunately, we are still working in remote learning times. Thank you very much for having 
your children ready for school and back online. We are very proud of how well our children have 
adapted to learning in this space. We are also very proud of our school community, Office Staff, 
Teachers and Learning Support Officers all working together so hard to ensure our children 
receive the best possible education in such difficult times. 

We look forward to safely transitioning to being back onsite. It is very important that we 
continue to work together in keeping our community, as safe as possible. Please ensure that you 
are following the COVID safety guidelines. Unfortunately, the guidelines do come with some 
personal sacrifices. We are all looking forward to the day where we can safely see our families, 
whether that be visiting grandparents, cousins or special friends. Wearing our masks, sanitising, 
keeping to social distancing rules and staying home will bring us all safely back together. 

Please keep reading the Seesaw messages sent by the school. Additional information regarding 
our return to school will be forwarded to you soon. 

Should you require any support, please do not hesitate to contact us, 

Kind regards, 

 

Linda & Frank 
Acting Deputy Principals 

 

 



SCHOOL GROUND HOURS 

GATES OPEN  8.30AM 
GATES CLOSE 3.40PM 

Children playing outside the school grounds, before and after school, are not supervised until 
8.30am before school and up to 3.40pm after school. Many children are going to the Jack Culpin 
Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs Reserve, before and after school, to wait for their parents’ drop-off 
and pick-up. We are not able to supervise your children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are collected from the School Grounds in Area 1. If your child is 
not collected by 3.40pm they are to be collected from the Reception Foyer. 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE is available, contact Camp Australia directly on 1300 
105 343 or oshc@campaustralia.com.au. 

EASY PLAN AHEAD LUNCH BOX IDEAS 
Nutrition Australia says that “Packing a healthy school lunchbox will help children to learn and 
play well and be happy at school.”  For more information please see 
https://heas.health.vic.gov.au/schools/healthy-lunchboxes  

SUN SMART 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the end of April, average UV levels are 
3 and above, which is when UV radiation can damage skin and eyes and lead 
to skin cancer.  When the UV Index is 3 and above: 

1. Slip on sun-protective clothing 
2. Slop on SPF30+, broad spectrum, water resistant sunscreen - put it on 20 

minutes before you go outdoors and every two hours afterwards 
3. Slap on a hat - that protects your face, head, neck and ears 
4. Seek shade 
5. Slide on some sunglasses - make sure they meet Australian Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School and we enforce 

Children must wear the school hat during the break times at school.  

 

 

  

Please do not send food that needs re-heating.  Due to health and safety, we are unable 
to heat children's food at school. 

During warmer weather, DRINK MORE WATER 

As the weather warms up it is important that our children drink regularly.  

Children will need a clearly named and refillable drink bottle. 

mailto:oshc@campaustralia.com.au
https://heas.health.vic.gov.au/schools/healthy-lunchboxes


UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

OCTOBER 

Friday 29 *NEW DATE* Holy Child Day (To be confirmed)  

Friday 29 World Teachers’ Day (Australia) 

NOVEMBER 
  

Monday 1 All Saint’s Day - Report Writing Day - School Closure 

Tuesday 2 All Soul’s Day 

Friday 5 *NEW DATE* 100 Days of Prep Celebration 

Thursday 11 Remembrance Day 

Tuesday 30 P-2 Swimming Program commences (To be confirmed) 

DECEMBER 
  

Monday 6 Reports sent home 

Tuesday 7 P-2 Swimming Program continues 
TBC School Christmas Carol Celebration 

Wednesday 15 Last day for students 
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NOTICES 
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HOLY CHILD PRIMARY SCHOOL IS COMMITTED TO THE  

SAFETY, WELLBEING AND PROTECTION OF THE CHILDREN IN OUR CARE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

227 Blair Street, Dallas 3047 Victoria 

Tel: 9309 1620 
Fax: 9309 7813 

Email: principal@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au 
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